Regular Meeting September 5, 2023 at Livingston City Hall at 6:00 p.m.

Alderman Present: John Clough
Rex Dale
Ken Dodson
Bruce Elder
David Langford
Bill Linder

Alderman Absent: None

Mayor Curtis Hayes called the meeting to order.

Bill Linder made the motion to accept the minutes as handed out. Rex Dale seconded the motion. The
vote was 6 yes and 0 no.

John Clough made the motion to accept the agenda with the addition of Item 7 (Designated multi-family
trash areas). Bill Linder seconded the motion. The vote was 6 yes and 0 no.

Downtown Revitalization Chairman Gene Gantt gave an update on the projects. He also reported that
the music festivals were a great success.

The Board discussed Resolution 2023-9-1 (A resolution authorizing the Mayor to apply for a 2023
Transportation Alternatives Grant and committing to the matching funds).

Ken Dodson made the motion to adopt Resolution 2023-9-1. John Clough seconded the motion. The
vote was 6 yes and 0 no.

The Board discussed the hiring of Amanda Mainord of Grassroots Planning & Consulting as the
administrator for the APR Water Infrastructure funds.

Bill Linder made the motion to hire Amanda Mainord of Grassroots Planning & Consulting as the
administrator for this project. David Langford seconded the motion. The vote was 6 yes and 0 no.

Denise Thompson, Property Tax Clerk, presented the new tax notices that taxpayers would be receiving
this year.

Kristian Mansell, Codes Enforcement Officer, gave an update on the property maintenance.



Ken Dodson made the motion to turn the city election over to the Overton County Election Commission.
The election will be held on June 4, 2023.

Alderman Clough stated that he had received a text from Kelly Coleman concerning multi-family trash
areas. There was a picture showing plastic bags, etc. scattered on the ground.

Alderman Linder stated that there was the same problem on Spruce Street.
Mayor Hayes stated that the city is looking at adopting a Sanitation Ordinance. Mayor Hayes stated that
the city is not really set up for commercial pick-up. We don’t have a truck that will pick up dumpsters or

tall garbage cans.

Ken Dodson made the motion to adjourn. Rex Dale seconded the motion. The vote was 6 yes and 0 no.
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